## Henry Walker

hwalker@bradley.com 615.252.2363 direct 615.252.6363 fax Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on July 1, 2022 at 1:53 p.m.

July 1, 2022

## **VIA FEDEX**

22-00067

John Hutton Tennessee Public Utility Commission 502 Deaderick Street, Fourth Floor Nashville, Tennessee 37243

Re:

Notice of Change of Control of FiberLight, LLC

Dear Mr. Hutton,

FiberLight, LLC holds a certificate of convenience and necessity in Tennessee as a competitive, local exchange carrier. FiberLight has elected market regulation.

The purpose of this letter is to notify the Commission that FiberLight will be acquired by Fiber BidCo LLC pursuant to an equity purchase agreement dated June 28, 2022. Upon closing, FiberLight will continue to provide service in Tennessee under the same terms and conditions as before. The company's name and contact information will not change. The change of control will have no impact on Tennessee customers. As a market-regulated entity, FiberLight is not required to obtain Commission approval of the transaction but files this notice for informational purposes only.

Please let me know if you have any questions.

By:

Respectfully submitted,

Henry Walker (B.P.R. No. 000272)

Bradley Arant Boult Cummings, LLP

1600 Division Street, Suite 700

Nashville, TN 37203 Phone: 615-252-2363

Email: <a href="mailto:hwalker@bradley.com">hwalker@bradley.com</a>

Counsel for FiberLight, LLC

cc:

Andrew D. Lipman James C. Falvey Leon Nowalsky

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> See TPUC Docket No. 18-00130.